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On behalf of the convening church, the church at Fergus-North, Rev. W. Geurts called 
the meeting to order. He read Philippians 2:1-18 and the delegates sang Hy 61. He led in 
prayer.  
 
Rev. D.G.J. Agema was elected as chairman, Rev. W. den Hollander as vice-chairman, 
and Rev. J.E. Ludwig as clerk. Regional Synod was declared constituted and the officers 
took their place. The agenda was adopted. 
 
Regional Synod dealt with an appeal. 
 
Reports were received from the Deputies according to Art 48 C.O., from the treasurer, 
from the church to audit the books of the treasurer. There was no report of the inspec-

tion of the archives. Appointments were made to fill these positions till the next synod. 
 
The church at Glanbrook was appointed to convene the next Regional Synod on No-
vember 14, 2012. 
 
Question Period was held. The chairman judged that censure according to Art 34 C.O. 
was not necessary. The Acts were adopted and the Press Release was approved. 
 
The brothers sang Hy 77 and Rev. Ludwig led in prayer. Regional Synod was closed. 
 
On behalf of Regional Synod East November 9, 2011, 
 
Rev. W. den Hollander, 
Vice-Chairman at that time. 


